Hi,

Adderbury Parish Council wishes to object to the above application on the following grounds:

 
1.   The proposed new houses are very close to numbers 13 and 15 Round Close Road.  The previous chapel building is some distance from these properties, but the proposed two new houses will be a matter of feet away.  This will mean loss of light and of amenity, as their windows will now view onto blank stone walls.  Also the new properties will be over bearing and intrusive on these properties. 
 
2.   With regard to plot 2 , it is only 1.7 metres from number 15 Round Close Road at one point and the main window of number 15 on that side, will look out at a stone wall.  This property is at a lower level so plot 2 will be even more over bearing.
 
3.  There is still no assessment of the effect on the water course which runs through this site, or any proper consent from the Land Drainage Authority (which is Oxfordshire County Council). This is important as this area of the village has flooded more than once recently and this particular water course has been surcharged at various times, causing flooding of nearby properties.
 
4.  Why has Anglian Water has been consulted when this area falls under Thames Water and they will have knowledge of sewage and drainage issues in this area of the village?
 
If CDC is minded to approve this application, the Parish Council requests that: 
1.  the buildings be placed more to one side, away from these existing properties, or could there be just one new property, which would be more on the footprint of the old chapel.

 
2.  the Hornton stone carved niche above the front door of the existing structure is salvaged and set into the front façade of one of the houses as a reference to the Catholic Church formerly occupying the site.
Thanks,
Theresa Goss

Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer to Adderbury Parish Council
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